Minutes of the Antrim Planning Board Meeting July 16, 1998

Present: Chairman Edwin Rowehl; Michael Oldershaw; Hugh Giffin; David Essex; Marion Noble; Kenneth Akins and Alternates A. Fred Anderson and G. Spencer Garrett

Chairman Rowell opened the meeting at 7:30 P.M. and introduced the Board as noted above.

David Wilson, who was scheduled to meet with the Board re: a skate Board Park did not appear.

Earth Excavations: Application forms for the permit to remove minerals were presented to the Board, from the Selectmen's Office, for signature (Regulator). There was much discussion about the regulation/application relative to ability of the Planning Board to set a value for a bond, to estimate restoration costs and the requirements to open an abandoned pit. In any event the Selectmen require that the Board appoint a regulator to sign the Excavation and Activity Tax Checklist. The Board agreed That Ed Rowehl should sign for the Board if everything is in order.

OSP Telecommunications information was given to Marion Noble for her review.

Monadnock Business Ventures has provided the Board with copies of their newsletter which was distributed to Board members. David Essex reported that John Vance would like to meet with the Board to offer a presentation of the Business Ventures' area of expertise.

Zoning Ordinance The stock of Ordinances has been depleted and needs to be restocked. Hugh Giffin moved to reprint 50 copies. Mike Oldershaw second. So moved unanimously.

Minutes of June 16, 1998. Mike Oldershaw moved to accept the minutes as presented. Hugh Giffin second. So moved unanimously.

Minutes of March 5, 1998, previously approved by Carol Smith. Ken Akins moved to approve as presented. Marion Noble second. So moved unanimously.

Mike Oldershaw moved to adjourn. Hugh Giffin second. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 P.M. Next meeting August 6 at 7:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Barbara Elia